ALUMNI NEWS

DR. G. A. McCURDY—Editor

Ross Wright, '35, of the resident staff of the Montreal General Hospital, recently had a very thrilling experience which might very easily have proved more serious than it did. During the Christmas Season he was accidently shot in the back by the police who were pursuing some burglars down St. Catherines St., in Montreal. We are glad to know that Ross has now fully recovered from his unfortunate injury.

Frank Hebb, '32, who is now practising surgery in Montreal, was recently appointed to the visiting staff of the Montreal General Hospital.

Hugh Schwartz, '11, retiring chairman of the Dalhousie Refresher Course Committee, is the new Editor-in-Chief of the Nova Scotia Medical Bulletin. Dr. Schwartz is to be congratulated on the splendid manner in which he and his committee conducted the Refresher Course during the last three years. We also extend our best wishes to Norman H. Gosse, '22, the new chairman, and we feel sure that the Refresher Course will continue to be the success that it has been in the past.

Don Archibald, '36, has been appointed to a pathological intereship at the St. Vincent's Hospital, New York. While there Don will be under the direction of Dr. A. Fraser.

Dean H. G. Grant, '12, recently attended a meeting of the American Medical Colleges, at Atlanta, Georgia. At the present time the Dean is visiting certain Canadian and American medical schools.

Earle Hiltz, '34, of the staff of the Nova Scotia Sanatorium, was recently appointed Acting Assistant Medical Superintendent in the absence of Charlie Beckwith, '27, who is studying at Toronto University.

Eric Found, '35, of New London, P.E.I., who interned in the General Hospital in Regina, has been appointed to the staff of the Nova Scotia Sanatorium.

We extend our best wishes to Gordon MacKinnon, '31, on the occasion of his marriage to Miss Ruth Evangeline Nonamaker, eldest daughter of Rev. and Mrs. E. V. Nonamaker of Mahone Bay, where Gordon is practising.

Edmund Brasset, '34, who has been practising in Canso, has moved to New Waterford.

Dan Hoare, '21, is now an Assistant Medical Director of the Pennsylvania Mutual Life Insurance Company. During the Clinical Congress of the American College of Surgeons he entertained the visiting Nova Scotian doctors.

Hugh Collins, '35, has been the resident physician at Camp Hill Hospital, Halifax, since he graduated.

Clarence Morrison, '33, of Halifax, studied at the London Hospital the year following his graduation, then for the next six months he attended the Rotunda, Dubin, where he received the degree of L.M. Leaving there he took a year's interneship at the South Baltimore General Hospital. At the present time Clarence is practising in New Waterford.

Malcolm Dockerty, '34, Gold Medallist, is continuing his studies in pathology at the Mayo Clinic, Rochester, Minn.

Dick Monaghan, '33, former Medical School Inspector in New Brunswick, is now studying Hygiene and Public Health at the University of Toronto.

A. A. Giffin, '31, former Resident Surgeon in the Children's Memorial Hospital, Montreal, has been practising at Bridgetown, N. S., since November last.

Kenny MacKenzie, '35, is now practising in Moncton, following a year of interning at the Western Hospital, Toronto.

William Hewat, '28, of Lunenburg, recently paid a visit to New York City.

We wish to extend our congratulations to Bob Ross, '30, of Elmsdale, to Lloyd Meech, '15, of North Sydney, and to Gerald Tanton, '35, of Mosher River, on the births of sons.

David Stockley Sutherland, '25, has left Chester, and is now practising in the British West Indies.

Davey Tulk, '36, who is interning in the St. John's General Hospital, Newfoundland, spent the Christmas vacation in Halifax.

Nigel Rusted, '33, is now practising in St. John's, Newfoundland.

Douglas Piercey, '34, was recently married at Ottawa where he has been interning. Doug and Mrs. Piercey were in Halifax for a brief visit during the New Year Season.

We are deeply grieved at the passing of Walter H. Pentz, '28, after a comparatively short illness. Besides holding a medical degree, he was also a graduate of the Nova Scotia College of Pharmacy. Dr. Pentz belonged to the Nova Scotia Medical Society and to the Nova Scotia Pharmaceutical Society. His passing will be a great loss to his wide circle of friends.

Both Hugh Martin, '31, and William Thomas McKeough, '14, of Sydney Mines suffered losses in the recent fire which destroyed a large part of the business section of the town where their surgeries were located.

Dick Crummey, '32, of Trenton, recently attended clinics on Diseases of Children, at the Memorial Hospital, Montreal.

Charles Donkin, '31, and Mrs. Donkin, of Bridgewater, visited Boston and New York last fall, where Charlie took a short course in anaesthesia.

Another event of interest that occurred last fall was the marriage of Fred Jennings, '31, and Miss Hazel Kathleen Myles of Campbellton, N. B. Alumni who attended Dal. with Fred will remember the active part he took in all college activities. Since graduation Fred has been living in St. John, where he interned and where he is now engaged in private practice.

Watson Sodero, '34, who has been practising in Guysboro since his graduation, was married to Miss Isobel Frances Lloyd last September. Watson and Mrs. Sodero are now in England where Watson is engaged in post-graduate study.

Fred Whitehead, '35, of the Royal Air Force, England, is spending a six weeks holiday visiting in Nova Scotia, and P.E.I., before taking up his new duties in Iraq. During his stay in England and Scotland Fred has made a special study of tropical diseases.

Gilbert Holland, '35, who is at the present a resident in the Eye, Ear, Nose and Throat Department of the Royal Victoria Hospital, Montreal, recently spent a short holiday in Halifax.

Clare Sodero, '35, has returned from a year's interneship at the Ottawa Civic Hospital and is now practising in Guysboro.

L. B. W. Braine, '00, who has been practising at Annapolis Royal, has recently taken up residence a few miles from Annapolis.

Bill Chase, '22 is the Assistant Professor of Pathology at McGill University.

Grace Rice, '03, of Halifax, visited Boston and New York last fall.

Thomas A. Lebbeter, '14, of Yarmouth recently returned from Boston, New York and Washington, D.C. While at Washington Dr. Lebbeter was the guest of Dr. Warren F. Draper, the Assistant Surgeon General.

We regret to learn of the death of Wendell Van Heuck Goodwin, '99, who passed away at his home in Pugwash on October 26, where he had been practising the last thirty years. Before going to Pugwash he practised at Bass River, Colchester Co., for eight years. He is survived by his wife, who was Miss Victoria Evans of Fredericton, one son Arthur, and one daughter Jean (Mrs. Mark Gillis), of Pugwash.

Grace Cragg, '22, who has been on the staff of the Medfield State Hospital, Harding, Mass., for eight years, recently visited her family in Halifax. We are pleased to learn of her being appointed Senior Physician to this hospital. Besides her hospital duties Dr. Cragg is also interested in child welfare.

Gordon MacDonald, '36, is now engaged in private practice in Sydney and the Mira District.

Judson V. Graham, '15, of Halifax, recently underwent a serious operation in Montreal. We are relieved to hear that he is recovering rapidly and we hope we will soon have him back with us.

Clyde Holland, '23, Secretary-Treasurer of the Halifax Medical Society for the past number of years has just returned from a trip to Boston.